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District Committee Member (DCM) Report 

Dec 1, 2016 

 

I will be attending the Fall Assembly meeting December 10, in La Fox. I encourage anyone interested in 

learning more about Area 20 to attend. It will be held at Lord of Life Church in La Fox. 40W515 Illinois 38 

Elburn, IL 60119 

In November I attended the NAATW held in North Carolina. There were about 80 attendees at this third 

annual gathering. I presented on storage options for Districts and areas.  

John C., area 20 web administrator, presented on building sustainable websites. I also learned about 

how groups around the country have begun to collect 7th tradition via electronic payment methods. 

They use Stripe, Square, and a variety of other methods to allow for cashless 7th tradition donations. I 

also learned how some areas are now using a third party tool to collect FNV data, storing it in a database 

that connects to other applications in an effort to stay current with minimal effort. There is also an 

online group that meets on Wednesdays and Saturdays called 5D. It can be joined through the use of 

zoom, a video conferencing application available on most platforms in use today. If you are interested in 

this type of meeting text 5D to 313131. It appeals to young people and is idea for those who cannot 

leave there homes to attend meetings.  

Anyone interested in the presentations from NAATW please see me after the meeting.  

 

Thank you for your service, 

Respectfully submitted, 

Laura M 

District Committee Member 


